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Millions of Dollars 

Direct Spending Revenues Net Deficit Effect 
Spending Subject to 

Appropriation 

2019 0 0 0 0 
2019-2024 * 0 * 0 
2019-2029 * 0 * 0 

Pay-as-you-go procedures apply? Yes Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any of 
the four consecutive 10-year periods 
beginning in 2030? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

⁕ = -$500,000 to $500,000    

 

S. 211 would establish a program within the Department of Justice to make grants to Indian 
tribes to provide services to crime victims, including medical care, counseling, and legal 
services. For each of the 10 fiscal years after enactment, the bill would set aside 5 percent of the 
amounts available in the Crime Victims Fund for those grants (spending from that fund is 
considered direct spending). 

CBO’s baseline projects that all balances and new deposits into the Crime Victims Fund will be 
spent under current law (mostly for existing grant programs); thus, enacting the bill would not 
increase total outlays from the fund. Enacting the bill could affect the timing of outlays but those 
effects would not be significant in any year over the 2019-2029 period. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Mark Grabowicz. The estimate was approved by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Assistant Director for Budget Analysis. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
See also CBO’s Cost Estimates Explained, www.cbo.gov/publication/54437;  

How CBO Prepares Cost Estimates, www.cbo.gov/publication/53519; and Glossary, www.cbo.gov/publication/42904.
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